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Introduction   

Dear Parent / Carer  

I hope you had a great summer break and that you had some time to relax with the family.  It is good to have all our pupils 
back safe and sound and looking smart and ready for school ï the new term is already in full swing. We have a number of new 

pupils and staff starting out with us this term and I extend a special welcome to them.   

Exam results 2016   
Congratulations to all our senior pupils who received exam results during the  
holidays. Our S4 pupils recorded the strongest performance for the last 10 years 
with 62% of the year group achieving more than five National 5 passes by the end of 
S4.  S5 and S6 results were also exceptionally strong with over 45% of our pupils 
securing five or more Higher passes by their exit point. Our statistics compare very 
favourably with previous year groups and against our comparator schools. Raising 
attainment for every child starts the day they come in to nursery and as an all 
through school we keep the attainment progress of each individual child under the 
spotlight. I am very proud of the achievements of all our pupils. I would like to thank 
the staff for all their efforts in preparing pupils for this level of success ï many going 
the extra mile to offer support and challenge outwith the school day to get the best 
results possible.  

 

Mrs Warbuton, Mrs Riddick  
and Miss Henson  

Mrs Davidson, Miss Jackson, Miss  
Wagner, Mr Meola and Miss Malyon 

New Staff 
I am delighted this year to welcome 
some former pupils to our staff  
complement: Miss Malyon joins our  
primary team in P6/7 and Mr Meola has 
joined the PE department. In addition we 
welcome Mrs Davidson to the maths 
department, Miss Wagner to the Modern 
languages department and Miss  
Jackson to the HE department. I am 
sure they will have a great year. 

Head Boy and Head Girl 
After a rigorous selection process, 
staff and pupils elected Catriona 
Hutchison as Head Girl and Mairi 
Crosby as Depute Head girl.  Ewan 
Pow was chosen as Head Boy with 
Gary Smith as Depute Head Boy. I 
wish them well in taking forward their 
leadership roles this session. One of 
their first jobs will be to establish a 
Pupil Council and select the Senior 
Prefect Team. 

L. Watson, Head Teacher. 

Head Girl Catriona Hutchison  
and Head Boy Ewan Pow 

Moffatôs Got Talent  
One of the last 
duties of our 
retirees -   

judging the hotly  
contested  

óMoffatôs Got Talentô 
Primary  

competition. This 
yearôs winner was 
Herbie Chaudhry P7. 
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P2  

Nursery  

P2/3  

P1  

Pupils were visited by óDG Funkyfacesô to have their faces painted to 
reflect their ôcastle themeô. They were painted as frogs, knights and 

princesses!  

On Tuesday 14th June, P2/3 went on their 
class trip to the Tall Ship in Glasgow and  
became pirates for the day!  

P2 had a lovely day pond 
dipping on Tuesday 21st 
June at the Moffat Nature 
Reserve and learnt lots 
about tadpoles, frogs and 
their habitats. Thank you to 
Iain Anderson and Jon    
Haydon for showing us 
around. 

Nursery 
have   
exciting 
new  

equipment 
just in time 
for the new 
pupils in 
August! 

Primary 1 had a very busy final term with lots of fun and learning. Our topic was óToysô and we enjoyed a trip to Scotland Street 
Museum in Glasgow. We loved finding out about what school was like in the past but we all decided that we like school in the 
present better, especially when Mrs Lemon nearly got the belt for walking on the wrong side of the corridor! We looked at 
some toys and sorted them by materials and by how they were made we even got to make our own peg doll.  Back at school 
we had been testing balls of different sizes and materials to see how high they bounced. We had a fantastic afternoon in the 
secondary science labs with Mr McCutcheon where we got to make our own ball. We are all super scientists and historians. 


